
well by gluing a rubber 0-ring onto the rounded 
end. These 0-rings can be found in the plumbing 
section ofhardware stores. 

Because you need only short lengths of tubing, try 
to find leftover scraps. Sometimes, hardware stores 
will have such scraps on hand. After cutting the 
tubing to the desired length, be sure to smooth the 
cut edges. It is not absolutely necessary to use the 
end cap because the tube alone will stand upright on 
the scales as long as the cut ends are perpendicular 
to the sides. However, caps are valuable because 
their weight makes the cups very stable and difficult 
to tip over. 

To place a bird in a cup, hold it in the bander's grip 
with one hand and the photographer's grip in the 
other. Put the bird's head into the tube, then release 
the hand that was using the bander's grip. Guide the 
rest of the bird's body down into the tube with the 
hand holding the bird's legs in the photographer's 
grip. The entire process can be done swiftly in a 
fluid motion. 

To release the bird, hold the tube horizontally by the 
open end. Remove the cap and flick your wrist to 
give the bird just enough momentum to propel it out 
of the tube. The bird comes out head first and flying. 
When you replace the cap, put it on lightly. If you 
push it on too hard, it can very difficult to remove 
again. The cups are easy and quick to use. You will 
get a feel quickly for which cup fits each species 
best and the "tare" function of digital scales 
simplifies switching from one cup to another. 

David A. Cimprich 
P.O. Box 5190 

Fort Hood, TX 76544 
vireo7@embarqmail.com 

Disposing of Used Nets 

When destroying some used nets for disposal, it 
occurred to me that some banders might not know 
ofthis method: one that I determined was the easiest 
and environmentally sound way to go about it. 

I have been told that I should burn the nets to ensure 
they are not usable before putting them in the trash 
where they might be withdrawn by individuals that 
would make inappropriate or unsafe use of them. 
Burning, however, in the conditions that can be 
achieved by an individual, results in emission of 
some rather noxious and hazardous products. I 
suggest you stop burning nets if you have been 
doing so. 

To destroy nets I am, first of all, careful to close 
them and fold them neatly,just like a good net, then 
bag them to take home to destroy. It simplifies the 
destruction process ifthey can be drawn out without 
bunching up. 

Use a paper cutter, set at the edge of a table with a 
trash can below on the floor. (I normally rest mine 
on my knees, but that is not as safe, so I can not 
recommend it.) Once set up, it is simply a matter of 
drawing the net across the table and over the paper 
cutter, then slicing off approximately 8 to 10 inches 
of net at a time. 

The process takes about 15 to 20 seconds per net 
and most of the material drops directly into the trash 
can. When finished, there will be a small amount of 
tiny fragments on the table and floor that must be 
cleaned up. The remaining very small pieces of net 
are unusable and, in my opinion, safely disposed of 
in the trash. If, as is the case in our county, the trash 
is incinerated, the incinerator plant is equipped with 
provisions to deal with the undesirable products of 
combustion. Since you cut trammels and net at the 
same interval, there should be no problem with 
gulls and other landfill feeders becoming fouled in 
the pieces. 

• 
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Joppa, MD 21085 
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